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Minutes of Regular Monthly Meeting 

October 15, 2018 
 

Meeting was called to order at 19:15 

Members present were, Andrew Guthrie, Jimmy Cole, Melinda Ward, Tony Matthews, Mark Rippeth, Dusty Desteunder, Terrance 

Mac Mahon, Tonya Winters, and Robert Lewis.  Not present.  Milon Morton and Tonya Winters 

 

 Note: Due the hurricane Florence the September 13
th

 meeting was cancelled.  Because of the Michael storm; the October 11
th

 meeting 

was postponed until today. 

 
Secretary’s report:  was reviewed.  It was approved as presented.  

 

Treasurer’s report:   Melinda handed out the August and September reports for review. It was approved as presented. 

 

Fire Dept. Report: Tony reported: They made it through the storm.  Everyone was outstanding and dedicate with helping the 

community regroup from the storm.  Some of the equipment was reported damage to the insurance company. The insurance adjuster 

came and said that both roof will need to be replaced.  The fuel bills are expected to be approximately 4k for the hurricane relief 

period. Two houses were lost from fires since our last meeting.  1- Milon’s home, located in Broad Creek Loop. 2- The other was a 

major structure fire on Pearson Circle.  Due to the severity of the fire, the crew was able to save two homes beside it.  The trucks are 

running fine. They are up to 300 calls 

 

EMS:  Melinda reported:  It was a good response from both sides working together.  They had a lot of calls too.  Two strike team 

crew were sent there by the governor to assist.  Both the EMS and FD staff prepared days ahead. The department displayed great unity 

in efforts of the storm. 

 

Building and Grounds report: it was reported: they are slowly getting things cleaned up from the storm.  The part for the door has 

been ordered but hasn’t heard anything from the servicer.  There are two pine trees are leaning in the community building and will 

need to be cut. 

 

Old business:  The annual meeting is next month.  Someone apparently broke in the gate behind the community building and took 

some of the LP gas.    The county Fire and EMS meeting will be hosted there next Thurday-25
th

.  

 

 

 

New business:   N/A  

 

Meeting ended at 19:45  

 

Respectfully Submitted by Robert Lewis, Secretary  
 
Approved by__________________      ______________ 
                          Initials                              Date 


